MINUTES OF THE BUDGET/BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
TOWNHOMES II OF FAIRFIELD, INC. HELD ON MONDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2017 AT 7:00 PM, IN THE CLUBHOUSE
Larry Abrams called the meeting to order at 7:04 PM. The Meeting was properly noticed. 
ROLL CALL

Those members present were Larry Abrams. President, Lester Wild, Vice President Rachelle Cohen, Secretary. Also present was Dawn Bedusa of Residential Management Concepts, Inc.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Larry Abrams moved to approve the minutes of the last meeting that was held on October 20, 2017 as presented; second by Rachelle Cohen. All in favor. Motion carried.

FINANCIALS

Currently there is a total of $13,298.75 in the Operating Cash Account. The Board of Directors was presented with a Proposed 2018 Budget. Trees were increased to be trimmed twice a year instead of once a year. Rachelle Cohen questioned the increase to RMC and wanted to know why the billing and office supplies increased. Larry Abrams showed Rachelle the invoice for the Budget mailings and other office supplies. Larry Abrams motioned to approve the budget; second by Rachelle Cohen. All in favor. Motion carried. The monthly fee will remind $360.00per month.
SPECIAL ASSESSMENT

Discussion on the topic of a line of credit for painting, building repairs and other improvements. Larry Abrams motioned to approve a $100,000.00 line of credit with CenterState Bank.  Seconded by Rachelle Cohen.  All in favor. Motion carried.  

OLD BUSINESS

Awning replacement
Dawn had the proposal from JC awning that was sent to the Board several times. This discussion was tabled until further notice. 
Violations Ruby Berland at 5132 Pointe Emerald Lane came to the office and asked for an extension to have the dish removed. The dish must be removed by 12/20/17 or we will hire a 3rd party to remove the dish and charge back the unit. 
Tree Trimming
Called Don Richter during the meeting to schedule a time to come trim the palms.  Larry would also like RMC to contact Top Branch
Munyan Painting – Per Larry Abrams, Munyan painting will be let go immediately.
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NEW BUSINESS

Roof
Rachelle Cohen is missing a tile on her roof. Dawn Bedusa will contact roofers for a bid to repair. 
Master Roads/Document Update

Larry Abrams gave a quick update from the last meeting regarding the document changes and road assessments. Larry, Joe Jaffe and Guy Shir met to discuss the documents and some changes. The rewrites are not nearly done and shouldn’t have been sent to the homeowners at this point. The attorney is the one who put in a lot of the information to protect Fairfield. They will met again to make more changes regarding rentals, trucks, and other issues. Will continue to update after each Presidents meeting. 

No meeting in December
There being no further business before the Board, Lester Wild made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Rachelle Cohen. All in favor. Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:06 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 
On behalf of the Secretary, 
Of the Board of Directors, 
Townhomes II of Fairfield, Inc.  Homeowners Association
